
Our Motto:
Having fun doing good in the community!

Our Mission:
Southside is home to the rowdiest Rotarians in Tulsa. We impact communities locally and around the
world, provide leadership within our district, and mentor the next generation of Rotarians.

Rotary International Vision Statement 2020:
Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change � across the
globe, in our communities, and in ourselves

Events

Club Level:

TAILGATE @ TU!
September 25th

District Level:

Virtual Happy Hour
with DG Kevin
October 5th
5:30 PM

Rotary Foundation
Banquet
Honoring Ed &
Jeanette Hardesty
September 17th
6 PM

District Conference
Inn of the Ozarks
Eureka Springs, AR
September 18th
8 AM to 9 PMRAD6110
Postponed due to
Covid Numbers

Club Leaders

Jon H Heaps
President

Jack H. Wills III
President-Elect

Kathryn Diane Boyer
Secretary

David Cobb
iPast President

Scott Gaffen
Public Relations Chair

Daniel C. Stinnett
Treasurer

Laura Tapp
Bulletin Editor

This Week's Meeting is IN PERSON
Join us

at

Ti Amo's

in the
Large Meeting Room

Thursday at 11:45 AM

Program: Gary Pollmiller - District Dictionary Project Chair

Gary joined the Rotary Club of Parsons, Kansas in May 1988. He served as the club�s newsletter editor
for nine years, as Secretary for 11 years, and as President for the 2003-2004 year. He has served as the
chair of his club�s Dictionary Project from 2001 to present. He also served as an Assistant Governor
from 2005 � 2018.

In 2001, he began serving as the Kansas representative for the District�s Dictionary Project, under the
chairmanship of Stanley Dixon. Gary became chair of the District 6110 Literacy/Dictionary Project in
March of 2006 and continues to serve today. Since 2018, he has served as secretary of the Board of
Directors of The Dictionary Project, Mt. Pleasant, SC.

Gary also served on the Board of Directors of the Medical Supplies Network, Inc. in 2011-15.
Gary is a Sustaining TRF donor, Rotary Benefactor and a multiple Paul Harris Fellow.

By profession, he is a retired Commercial Product Photographer following a fulfilling 40-year career. In
his spare time, Gary enjoys attending live concerts, Pro and High School football games, and lake fishing
for trout or largemouth bass. Gary loves spending time with his two children, their spouses and his three
fine grandsons.

Since 1983 Gary has portrayed Santa Claus as his 'ministry' for the elementary school students in the
Parsons area.

https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800196553
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800063538
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800490238
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800242109
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800429447
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800438996
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800782380


Brett J. Brough
Interact Club Sponsor

Catherine Bryant
Interact Club Sponsor

Scott Burmeister
Youth Services Chair

Gwendolyn A Williams
Assistant Governor

Birthdays

Mar�a Mercedes Abalos
September 9th
Parker Ray Smith
September 24th
Russell D. Robinson
September 28th
Scott Burmeister
September 29th
Vaden Jackson Carney III
October 3rd

Years of Service

Mehdi Khezri
08-23-2007
15 Years
Daniel C. Stinnett
08-17-2014
8 Years
Parker Ray Smith
08-09-2018
4 Years
Dena Brickey
08-12-2021
1 Year
Katherine Sullivan
08-12-2021
1 Year

ROD: Monte McNutt
Monte was born in McAlester, OK in 1961. He lived most of his young life on a 5,000-acre cattle ranch
close to a town called Stuart, located about 20 miles west of McAlester. He graduated from Stuart High
School with a class of just 25 students.

Monte attended East Central University in Ada, OK, but left college early to enjoy the riches of the oil
field business, until the oil business dropped in the early 1980�s.

He went back to school and got a degree in Electronic Engineering from Oklahoma Junior College, now
part of the University of Oklahoma. However, since his wife and two of his kids all went to Oklahoma
State, he�s more of an OSU fan.

Monte has been in the Document Services industry for over 35 years. He currently is a Production
Specialist with JD Young, specializing in high-end commercial printing equipment and services.

He has been a member of the Rotary Club of Southside Tulsa since 2005 and has served in many
positions including President for the 2012-2013 term. He has also been Chairman of the Be Wise
Immunize program for over 10 years. Currently, Monte serves as a trustee for the Southside Foundation
and chair for the Dictionary Project. He also does the printing for any Southside project that needs
brochures or flyers. Monte also serves as a board member of Junior Achievement of Oklahoma and a
member of Asbury United Methodist Church.

Monte is married to Teresa and has five daughters, two sons-in-law and two grandkids. His daughter
Hannah is even a Rotarian of the Rotary Club of Idabel. Monte loves spending time with family. His
hobbies are biking, golf, snow skiing and watching OSU sports.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
NOTES: Please review the ROD list at the bottom of the Bulletin! Starting in July it will be complete
through December so PLEASE take a few minutes to see when you are scheduled and start thinking

about who you want to invite as speaker!

Laura needs YOUR biography, the SPEAKERS biography, and the SPEAKERS photo TWO WEEKS before
you are ROD! She will sic David Hughes on you if you do not!!

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

CLUB NEWS

ROTARY FOUNDATION CORNER
Rotary Foundation Programs

Polio Plus � This program was launched in 1985.
Since its inception 3 billion children have been vaccinated.
Rotary Peace Fellowships � Graduate degree studies in peace related fields.

Grants
District Grants are block grants that enable districts and clubs to address local needs.
Southside generally applies for grants to pay for our dictionary project. Depending on
the amount of money we receive annually from Rotary, we can receive as much as $
3,000. These grants are managed by the district.
Global Grants start at $ 30,000 and are done with a club or clubs in other countries. It
is not uncommon for clubs and districts to join together to do larger grants.
Disaster Grants are disaster relief and recovery in areas that have been affected by a
natural disaster. These grants are normally for $ 25,000.

https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800063544
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800626776
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800674496
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800759154


DISTRICT NEWS
DISTRICT CONFERENCE 2021

September 18 is on your calendar, right?

This year's in-person District Conference will be one you won't want to miss! Governor Kevin and his
team have put together an exciting program that will inspire, inform and excite!

Set in lovely Eureka Springs, AR at the Best Western Inn of the Ozarks, the "DisCon21" will feature
several guided opportunities for you to learn from fellow Rotarians, something that has been requested

often in the past.

To "do it right" you need to start the weekend by attending the District 6110 Foundation Banquet on
Friday night. This event will honor Past District Governor Ed Hardesty and his wife Jeanette. Ed has been
the District's "go-to" Foundation guru for several years. He has spoken at many club meetings about the

Foundation and is always willing to help out with Foundation information.

Keynote speaker at the Foundation banquet, and then addressing us next day at DisCon21 will be Past
Rotary International President John Germ. A Rotary member since 1976, Germ has served Rotary as vice

president, director, Foundation trustee and vice chair, chair of Rotary's US$200 Million Challenge, RI
president's aide and President of RI. He is a recipient of Rotary's Service Above Self Award and The
Rotary Foundation's Citation for Meritorious Service. He and his wife, Judy, are members of the Arch

Klumph Society. The son of a stonemason, who built the family home with his own hands, Germ
developed his work ethic early in life. Nothing came easily. Other schoolboys made fun of his name �
�they called me �Bacteria� � � and his parents couldn�t afford college tuition. After a stint in
vocational school, he paid his way through the University of Tennessee at Knoxville by working in a

machine shop and serving food in a dorm cafeteria. After graduating, he joined the U.S. Air Force. Soon
promoted to captain, he was navigator on a 50-ton Douglas C-124, ferrying troops and tanks to Vietnam.

You will not want to miss his keynote on Friday, Sept 17.

The fun continues Saturday as DisCon21 gears up. John Germ will speak at the opening breakfast
meeting, and continue to inspire all of us. Much of the day Saturday will provided guided opportunities to
learn from other fellow Rotarians about all the elements of Rotary. Many excellent projects take place in

our four-state wide district, and one of the most requested elements has been for Rotarians to share
what they are doing from their peers.

We have a large and diverse district, and every club has something to offer. There will be guided
opportunities for clubs to showcase their projects, and demonstrate how they got things done.

Where else can you rub elbows (carefully) with leaders of some 80 groups of "doers!"

The keynote for the District Conference evening banquet is Ray Keller

Ray is an accomplished international speaker and trainer with an amazing resume�. He regularly speaks



An update on PolioPlus in Afghanistan from Michael McGovern, Rotary
International PolioPlus Committee Chair:

Eradicating Polio in Afghanistan

As the sun rose on 1 January 2021, we all worried about what this new year would bring. For
those of us who closely follow polio eradication progress, it was an especially worrisome time.
2020 and 2019 had seen an uptick in wild polio virus cases and in circulating vaccine derived
cases. Polio vaccinations had had to be suspended for a while in 2020 due to the coronavirus

and vaccines for Covid-19 were just starting to receive early use approvals.

The polio news was especially bad in Afghanistan. On the very first day of 2021, a wild polio
virus case was reported. In the next week, the national health minister was fired due to hints

of corruption on non-polio matters. Before month�s end, the government of Afghanistan
ordered the UNICEF polio lead to leave the country relating to a verbal spat that had occurred

in the President�s office. Then in March and June there were coordinated attacks on polio
workers and their security teams leaving eight families having lost loved ones. The Taliban
denied responsibility for the attacks, and it appeared the attacks were tied to elements who

supported ISIS or ISIL as they are also known. We also noted that some areas of the country
had been subject to over 30 months of a ban on house-to-house polio vaccinations.

While all this was going on other activities were occurring which have been mostly

to large conventions in such locations in the past year as Prague, Budapest, Johannesburg, Bangkok and
Mumbai, His talks have been professionally recorded and translated into several languages and

distributed worldwide.

He is a past District Governor for District 6150 of Rotary International which serves Northeast and
Eastern Arkansas.

Ray is also the owner of Keller Business Alliance and serves as a corporate coach for selected companies
in North America. His forte� is team building and personal development and he regularly consults with

Clients on strategies for growth and effectiveness.
You'll want to hear Ray's message!

What's a RIPR?

PDG Jill Pietrusinski will join us at District Conference as our Rotary International President
Representative, also known as the RIPR. That means she was asked by RIP Shekhar Mehta to represent

him at our conference. So when you see Jill at conference, treat her as though she were Shekhar
himself.

Jill served as District 6510 Governor 2017-2018 and currently serves Rotary Zone 31 as Rotary
Coordinator of 17 Districts. She serves as an Innovative New Club Advocate. She will serve as

International Assembly training leaders in January 2022 where all Rotary International District Governors
Elect and their partners meet to prepare for the upcoming year. She has a passion for Growing Rotary.

Register NOW for The Fifth Annual Rotary Foundation Banquet Dinner or send your REGRET that
you cannot attend by clicking here.

Register NOW for 2021-2022 District Conference at Inn of the Ozarks or send your REGRET that
you cannot attend by clicking here.

WHAT'S THIS ALL ABOUT? We are having an in-person District Conference! Fewer than 25% of our
members attend one of these - and they miss out on a lot of good things. Come see what the DisCon21

will bring to your club. Heck it's only $95 to register- and that includes 3 meals!

https://www.dacdb.com/login.cfm?EventID=77469737&UserID=800376531
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/Tracking/RegretEntry.cfm?EventID=77469737&UserID=800376531
https://www.dacdb.com/login.cfm?EventID=77499998&UserID=800376531
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/Tracking/RegretEntry.cfm?EventID=77499998&UserID=800376531


unreported. On January 17th, the Regional Directors of WHO and UNICEF met at the Taliban
office in Doha, Qatar to discuss polio vaccinations and covid response in the areas controlled
by the Taliban. While house to house polio vaccinations were not agreed to, the seven senior
members of Taliban leadership indicated support for other measures to provide vaccination

activities. In all areas of the country, health screenings continued unabated which showed no
new wild polio cases and no positive identification of polio viruses in the environment. In a
zoom call of polio partnership leaders the week of 17 August, Aidan O�Leary, the global

WHO polio director, noted that Afghanistan has one of the best programs for polio
surveillance in the world and it was not finding polio anywhere.

After the fall of the Afghanistan government in mid-August, the new leadership has agreed to
keep on the acting health minister who has been effective in righting the program since

February. Taliban leaders have visited the national and regional polio offices and pledged their
support for the polio eradication program. On 23 August, a Rotary sponsored roadside

vaccination hut provided vaccinations to children under five with local Taliban providing the
needed security. For security reasons, I will not share the photos I received but it was good to

see the Rotary logo doing good in the world.

Rotary has just 35 members in Afghanistan. They inspire me daily with their courage and
perseverance. The polio program has always been politically neutral in every country. Rotary
and our partners work with the leaders who are in charge. We now work with new leaders in
Afghanistan. Rotary funds WHO and UNICEF. We do not send any funds to the governments
nor to groups other than WHO and UNICEF. We monitor the spending they do on our behalf
very closely. We have never been closer to eradicating polio in Afghanistan. We will continue
to work with the Afghani people and our partners to finish what we began over 35 years ago.



The Official Southside
Social Calendar for the Year
September 25th - Tailgate @ TU! Come out for a classic tailgate party followed by a
Golden Hurricanes football game!

October (TBD) - PsychoPath: A Haunted Field Experience with Costume
Contest!

There is a new group in town!

Cole Adamson and your very own Laura Tapp came up with the idea to gather Rotarians
together once or twice a month for a casual social in the evenings, cycling between various
local businesses. We believe gathering a group of Rotarians and potential members for a
good time while sharing food and discussions would be a successful means of showing how
diverse Rotary really is within District 6110. To be clear, we are not (I repeat, not!) wanting
these events to be exclusionary in any way, shape, or form!

EVERYONE is welcome to attend.

The event that led us to this idea came from a young woman who was interested in Rotary
but felt intimidated by the larger and more formal club meeting setting, and felt she would
connect better with peers her age rather than the broad spectrum of individuals who make up
a Rotary club. 4 Rotarians from 3 different clubs met with her and her friend at a Brewery for
a meet and greet. We all ended up having a blast. It was a casual enough setting for the
young woman to feel comfortable, and afterwards she agreed to go with us to club meetings.
It made us think - how many potential members are we missing out on due to intimidation?
What could we do to rectify this potential issue? Well, why not host casual events within
public spaces to develop organic conversations about what Rotary is? To that end, we have a
started a social event called �Rotary After Dark�. WE ROTARY HARD! #RAD6110

Next Event
POSTPONED

We are so bummed to report that due to the increase in COVID cases within Tulsa
and the surrounding areas, we�ve decided to postpone RAD events until at least
October 2021. In October, we will reevaluate the numbers and decide then if
we�ll continue having events in the fall.

If you have any questions, please don�t hesitate to reach out to Collette
Adamson and Laura Tapp, RAD Co-Founders.

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/rad6110?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXP64Rh-Ud32RpMuE-xVxrT-_KjUf4PeOuxtEPwRf565VDdN_nqqc5_dYK_3rS0JQbDtwMGeXeyvx_8tSrjROl2Eypk1EKvZfeL5mH9Ew51RT4SNvJc4QrQhBH89KsWzi17ebtntbxR_7WbT83t0lBb&__tn__=*NK-R


November 6th - Scotch and Cigars! It's back!

December (TBD) - Open House Holiday Party!

January (TBD) - ORU Basketball Game!

February 13th - A Valentine's Superbowl Potluck - Come out to Jon and Norene's
for a fun afternoon of Football! There will be custom bouquets and chocolates available
for sale for all the gents out there who totally forgot that their significant others will be
expecting some form of romantic gesture the following day (why yes, it *is* like we
know you so well!).

March (TBD) - Social Happy Hour!

April (TBD) - Tulsa Botanical Garden! Join us for an evening out at the Botanical
Gardens! Take a stoll, enjoy the sights, and have a blast! Further details coming soon :)

June 19th - CHANGE OF HORSES! Giddy up 'n grab your pardner, we are having a
hoedown! Country music, BBQ, and switching up our Presidents! Come in your favorite
Western hat and boots combo!

MORE DATES PENDING! Finalized dates will be posted here as they are confirmed!

MEMBERSHIP and TEAMS
Co-Chairs Larry and Parker have a plan for meeting incoming RI President Shekhar Mehta's year-long
goal of "Each one, bring one" to increase Rotary's membership.

The first step in gaining membership is really retaining membership.
To that effect, they have established eight teams to help foster greater connection and support





The second step is showing our club off.
Every Southsider is encouraged to bring one guest this upcoming year. If you aren't sure where to start,
they have provided a Classifications list, showing some of the neat careers that might make Southside
Tulsa an even more dynamic group.





Reach Out to the Members We Miss:
They love hearing from you!

Call Jerry Ramey! 918-855-7188
Call Ray Orf! 918-344-1685

Potential New Members
Any objection to the proposal stating the reasons must be sent to the President of the Club within seven
(7) days following publication.

Please turn in your proposals for membership to Secretary Kathy Boyer.

tel:918-855-7188
tel:918-344-1685


_________________________________________________________________________________

Upcoming RODs

If you are the ROD, you need to:

1) Send YOUR BIO and YOUR SPEAKER'S BIO WITH PHOTOS to Laura at
lauraktapp@gmail.com THE FRIDAY TWO WEEKS BEFORE you are ROD. If you do not have it
turned in on the Monday of by 10am, John Haley has volunteered to write a bio for you, or
you will not have a bio attached to your name.

2) Select someone to do the pledge and the prayer. Please let President Jon know who
you've chosen in advance of the meeting.

Date ROD Program Speaker

2-Sep
Norene Heaps

Tulsa Cornerstone Assistance Network YouthWorks
Program Chris Beach

9-Sep Monte McNutt 6110 Dictionary Project Gary Pollmiller
16-Sep Mehdi Khezri ORU Athletic Director Tim Johnson
23-Sep Mary Hawthorne Drug Court ADA Michael Loeffler
30-Sep Daniel Stinnett
7-Oct Brett Brough
14-Oct Cathy Bryant
21-Oct Randy Sullivan
28-Oct Jack Carney
4-Nov Russ Robinson Sean Kouplen
11-Nov Don den Daas The Rotary Foundation Ed Hardesty
18-Nov Janice Nicklas
25-Nov No Meeting! Thanksgiving
2-Dec Larry Boyer
9-Dec Mercedes Abalos
16-Dec David Hughes
23-Dec No Meeting! Have a Very Merry Christmas & Happy Holidays!!
30-Dec Steve Gray

Club Meeting

Tulsa Southside
Meets at TiAmo Restaurant
6024-A South Sheridan Rd.
Tulsa, OK 74135
Time: Thursday at 12:00 PM


